
Meeting of the Official Board called by the Pastor, 
held on Tuesday evening, November 6, 1946% at the Church, at 
7:30 P.M. 

The Pastor, Rev. W. S. Braga, presided. 

The meeting was opened with prayer. 

There were present: Rev. W. 

Bro. Homer Bell, Elmer Day 
Fred Heintz, Walter McAnney 

S. Bragg, Chairman; 

Chas. Krause 
Robt. Lafferty (late) 

Robt. Alexander Fred Hepworth M. Nethery 
Isaac Day Walter Hepworth C. Clark 
N. E. Hollahan Thos. Griffith I. McEwen 

C.M.Payne. 

should be 
Krause to 

Bro. Bragg stated there were a few things that 
discussed with the Board, and he called on Brother 
read certain reco_Lmendations by the Board of Elders. 

Brother Krause read a recommendation of the Board of 
Elders, That the balconies of the Church be reopened and that 
an effort be made to maintain order and reverence in the Church. 

After some discussion the recommendation of the 
Board of Elders was accepted by acclamation. 

Bro. Bragg stated that it was impossible for 
him to follow up those who seel: the Lord at our altars, and 
those who would seek the Lord during the coming Revival meetings 
at the Metropolitan Opera House, and called on Bro. Krause 
to read a recommendation of the Board of Elders on this subject. 

Bro. Krause read a recommendation from the Board of 
Elders, That the Board of Trustees ascertain what remuneration 
would be required by Sister Hughes to take up the work of an 
Assistant to the Pastor. 

After Some discussion, in which it was suggested 
that a trained worker should be sought, either from E.B.I. 
or C. B. I. to do this work, on motion of Brother Walter Hepworth, 
duly seconded and carried, the Pastor was given authority to 
look out a person to fill the position of Assistant to the 
Pastor. 

Bro. Bragg brought up the question relating to 
the 1946 Missionary Convention and the 1945 Missionary Rally, 
as it was desirous to fix a date to be printed on the pledge 
envelopes. 

The Missionary Rally was fixed for the third 
Sunday of December, 1945, and the Missionary Convention for 
1946 be fixed for November 1st. 

It was also suggested that the Elders should rotate 
in taking different positions in and about the Church and on the 
platform, so they may be in a place where they can help to main-



tam n order and start the meetings on time. 

The meeting was closed, with prayer, 

Respectfully submitted, 

Church Clerk 


